
Betty Lawyer 

How about all this rain? Sure saves on the water bill. I can 
do without the snow. I love to look at it but don't want to 
live in it. I did that too many years in Kansas. 

We had a good meeting this month at Nikko's. If you were 
not there, we missed you. It is so nice to get together with 
members and have the time to sit and discuss things in a 
friendly manner. The food there is very good so that is a 
plus. 

I don't have a lot to say because everything seems to be 
going very good right now. We are keeping 4 squares at 
class. Everyone seems to be having fun and learning at 
the same time. Thanks to all the angels who continue to 
come out and help. Last week when class was over sev-
eral of the angels came and helped get the hall ready to 
leave and I have seen several of the men Angels see that 
a lady was leaving and walked out with her to make sure 
she got to her car. This was so nice, and I am sure it was 
really appreciated it. This is what square dancing is 
about. Taking care of each other and not finding fault. 
That goes for on the floor when we are dancing also. May-
be we could all work to do at least one thing special each 
time we are together that makes us feel great. 

I hope our Sunday dances continue to grow so we can 
continue to have them. February’s Dance had 5 squares. 
Brent Lively called a fun dance and everyone seemed to 
be having a great time. Let’s keep it up! 

Hard to believe Easter is just around the corner. 

 What a blessed time of the year. 

 

         Dan and Betty 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  



Gene Stauffer 

There is one more renewal that came in 
last month, bringing us to 67! 

There have been some corrections and 
updates to the member list. You should 
receive a March 2023 edition shortly. 
Please discard your previous lists. 

Also, don’t forget, you can join our club 
anytime. So, bring your dancing friends 
out and sign them up! 

      Gene 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 

 Hi Everyone, 

It has been such a joy to see so many of our 
students back and enjoying dancing. Each 
week Steve introduces new calls and 
sometimes it takes a few walk thru’s to get 
it, but overall our students are coming 
along very well and seeing light at the end 
of a tunnel, Graduation by June. 

Our Sunday afternoon class level dance 
was well attended. We had 5 squares danc-
ing to Brent Lively, better known as Gum-
by. Everyone seemed to enjoy his calling 
and funny hats. Unfortunately, not many of 
our class members were able to attend, 
but there is always next time. 

It is a great opportunity to get floor time 
with another caller other than the one you 
are learning from. Hope to see more class 
members at our next dance. 
My thanks to all the angels for supporting 
our students and helping them dance in 
every tip. We have had 4 to 5 squares com-
ing out each Wednesday, which is wonder-
ful. 

Did you figure out who the royalty is we 
dance with? It is our very own Ms. Kerri Ol-
obri. She was Norco Rodeo Queen and Re-
ginal Rodeo Queen in 2016- 2017. 

Did you also notice there is a new cow in 
town? 

         Kathi 

 

       

Kathi Wood 



If  you have forgotten to pay your dues for 
2023, this will be your last Newsletter. To 
continue receiving your newsletter, you 
can pay your $20 annual dues to Gene 
Stauffer  
22720 Highview Ln 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 
at  at our dances. or any Club Officer   

You’ll remain on our friends list to let you 

Did you forget? 

A VOLUNTEER is needed to send cards 

and well wishes to our members 
when they may need a little en-
couragement and support. Are 
you the person for the job? Let 
Betty know if  you are. 

Floyd and Flossie need help. 
They have these cute outfits for 
holidays and seasons, but they 
need a new wardrobe manager 
to make sure they are dressed 
to impress. Let Betty know if  
you can volunteer to keep 



Cowtown Square Dance Center 

15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For More  Information(951)354-8636 or{951) 235 2008  

 

Rounds  Jennifer Hunt 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  

Rounds  7:00-10:00 

Squares 7:30 -10:00 


